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Empowering children and families to experience the 
transforming love of Christ through wholistic care.



Another school year has passed and, as you can imagine, it was another difficult one. The second school year that 
included COVID was easier than the first, but we still had times of remote learning along with social distancing and 
other safety protocols. It wasn’t until the end of the school year that things began to approach what we remember as 
normal school days. Despite these difficulties, the children pressed on and still managed to remain fairly focused on 
their academics. In fact, we had several children finish the school year on the A/B Honor Roll!

Once again we were able to print a hard-cover yearbook for all of our Legacy Scholar Students. We feel that having 
school yearbooks is an important part of growing up and a great way for our youth to preserve their fond memories 
for years to come. And of course there was time set aside during school hours for the youth to get all those messages 
and signatures from their friends. We wrapped up the school year with a party that included water slides, pool time, 
and pizza.

But just because it’s summer, that doesn’t mean that education is out of the picture. Many of our youth come to the 
Children’s Home academically behind. Because of the dysfunctional or abusive home environment that these children 
come from, school is often not a priority. And in the larger schools, they simply fall between the cracks and get further 
behind. Summer is the time we focus on credit recovery for these students, giving them the guidance and support 
they need to catch up to their appropriate grade level. For those who are not in need of credit recovery, there’s also a 
summer reading program to keep their minds engaged.

As we look forward to the next school year that begins in August, we expect to have all our youth back in the 
classroom. We’re also looking forward to restarting our community service days. During these days of service, our 
youth volunteer to do work projects for local area schools, churches, and others that include yard work, painting, and 
minor maintenance. They also visit local nursing homes and independent living facilities to bring some cheer to the 
residents. And while they’re technically working during these days of service, the children have a lot of fun and really 
look forward to them. More importantly, the children learn that no matter what their situation is, they can always take 
the time to help others. 

Trevis Bright
Director of Education
Florida United Methodist Children’s Home
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Youth out for a summer walk on our shaded Enterprise campus.
ON THE 
COVER: 

A  word  FROM EDUCATION
Trevis Bright
Director of Education
Florida United Methodist Children’s Home
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A CONVERSATION 
WITH SAM
Sam is a young man who had been living in a foster 
home for a few years when he turned eighteen and 
aged out of the system. He had heard about the 
Independent Living Program and applied since 
he felt he wasn’t quite ready to be on his own. 
Our Independent Living Program is intended for 
young adults like Sam, ages eighteen to twenty-six, 
who feel that they would benefit from additional 
guidance and support. Over the past two years, Sam 
has been working at a nearby McDonald’s while 
studying computer technology at Daytona State 
College. We recently had a chance to sit down with 
Sam and ask him how it was going.

What did you see as the biggest difference between 
the foster home you were in and the Independent 
Living Program at the Children’s Home?
The biggest thing was they helped me to get my life 
organized. Life skills were a big part of that and included 
keeping my room organized. When I was in foster care, I 
could clean up my room by simply shoving everything under 
the bed and out of sight. Not so in Independent Living. My 
house parents were hard on me, but in a good way.

I had to get used to more structure. I had to get up in the 
mornings and not just sleep late. I had to go to work and 
I had to go to school. Bottom line was I had to learn to be 
more responsible and not be lazy. Now I’m getting things 
done, and that’s really exciting for me.

What else did you learn in Independent Living?
I learned a lot of basics from how to write a good email to 
keeping my financial records organized. The house parents 
helped me set up and maintain my savings. When I was 
younger I might save a little and then just spend the rest on 
whatever I wanted at the time. But I learned the importance 
of attaching goals to my savings. After a couple of years I 
was able to purchase my first car – a 2017 KIA Soul. Now I 
have reliable transportation and I’m not in debt with it!

I learned how to grocery shop, which I had never done 
before. And it’s not as easy as I thought! First you have to 
consider your budget, then you have to think about what’s 
healthy, and then you can throw in some treats. My house 
parents also taught me how to cook, something I hadn’t 
really done before coming to the Children’s Home.

They also helped me get registered for classes at Daytona 
State College. The application process can be complicated, 
but with their help and me being better organized, it 
wasn’t too difficult. For the past two years I’ve been 
working on my Bachelor’s Degree in computer technology.

Where do you see yourself down the road?
I would like to still be in the Independent Living 
Program for the next couple of years, continue to get 
even more organized and save up money. I also want to 
start a career in corporate IT after completing my degree. 
Eventually I want to have a family of my own.



SUMMARY OF SERVICES

1,332 Inquiries for Residential Care information and referral

235 Number of children served in residential and shelter care

175 Number of children served in foster care

188
24,150

Number of children served in Early Childhood Education 

Number of therapy sessions provided to the community by Circle of Friends Services

59 Number served in Independent Living

4,246227 Number
of volunteers

17 Number of foster homes added in 2020

Number of volunteer 
hours performed

ANNUAL REPORT

2020



2020 BOARD OF  
TRUSTEES

Board Chair
Rev. Rafe Vigil
Vice Chair
Mrs. Andrea Reardon 
Secretary
Mrs. Julie Maultsby
Treasurer
Mr. Derrick Hittell

Rev. Brian Brightly
Rev. Brian Carr
Mrs. Margaret Ann Cooper
Mr. Scott Davidson
Rev. Rachel DeLaune
Mr. Evans Hubbard
Mr. Sean Hults
Rev. Kevin James, Sr.
Mr. Doug Krenzer
Rev. Robert Laidlaw
Dr. Charles Lever
Mrs. Madelyn Lozano
Rev. Debbie McLeod
Rev. Carlos Otero
Rev. Jayne Rideout
Mrs. Sally Scott
Mr. Bruce Seidner
Rev. Bo Sim
Ms. Jane Snyder
Rev. Melissa Stump

Ex-Officio Members
Bishop Kenneth H. Carter, Jr.
Rev. Bob Bushong
Rev. Durwood Foshee
Mr. Kitwana McTyer
Mr. Wayne Wiatt

EXPENSES
Program service		
Residential Care				    $9,844,874
Independent Living and scholarship		  706,105
Foster care	    			   680,057
Child care center	       			   1,605,727 
Outpatient Services	       			   1,669,738

TOTAL PROGRAM 
SERVICE EXPENSES				     

$14,506,501

		
Other expenses		
Fundraising				    $906,786
General & Administrative	     		  1,340,689

TOTAL EXPENSES			   $16,902,517

Endowment Funds at the Children’s Home

An endowment fund is a permanent, self-sustaining source of funding. 
Endowed assets are invested, and each year, a portion of the value of 
the fund is paid out to support the operations of the Children’s Home. 
Any earnings in excess of this distribution are used to build the fund’s 
market value. In this way, an endowed fund can grow and provide 
support for its designated purpose in perpetuity. When an endowed 
fund is established, a permanent legacy of support is created for the 
Florida United Methodist Children’s Home.

Endowment Investment Summary
For the month ending December 31, 2020

General Endowment		  $20,226,430
Education Endowment		  3,285,138
Charitable Gift Annuity		  940,055

Total Donor Restricted Funds	 24,451,623
		
Board Designated Endowment	 $15,449,153
Education Scholarship		  1,236,698
		
TOTAL ENDOWED FUNDS	 $41,137,474

CHANGE IN NET ASSETS     $6,166,646

OPERATING REVENUE	
Contributions					     $7,394,846
Fee for service				    6,027,853               
Childcare services			   1,034,008
Other income				    422,636  
Interest & dividends			   805,142
Split-interest agreements			   207,765
Net realized and unrealized	  
gains on investments		  7,176,913

TOTAL OPERATING REVENUE		  $23,069,163
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We all want security for the future, which is why we are 
told to plan for retirement. Most of us hold retirement 
savings in assets such as IRAs, 401(k)s, 403(b)s and 
pensions. If you are like many people, you’ve held these 
assets for a long time and have seen them grow.

Because of the way these funds are distributed, you 
likely will not use all of your retirement money during 
your lifetime. So, the question for many individuals is, 
“What will I do with my unspent retirement savings?”

While most people would like to care for family 
members after they are gone, the problem with giving 
your unspent retirement savings to your family (other 
than your surviving spouse) is that the majority of your 
savings will be taxed. When your family members (other 
than a spouse) receive retirement accounts such as a 
401(k) or IRA, your family members will pay tax at their 
ordinary income rate resulting in less of your remaining 
money actually going to your family. 

The better solution is to give your family the assets that 
step-up in basis at death such as stock and real estate or 
life insurance. Unlike your retirement assets, these assets 
may be received and sold by your family with little or no 
tax due. Your retirement assets actually make a better gift 
to charity. This is because a charitable organization like 
the Children’s Home can receive the entire asset tax free 
and make use of the entire amount to care for the children.

You can also make a gift to the Children’s Home after 
your passing and care for your loved ones by creating a 
testamentary charitable remainder unitrust funded with 
you retirement assets. You can actually put this plan into 
motion now by creating the trust and making the trustee 
the beneficiary of your retirement funds. At your death, 
the trust will be funded and begin paying income to your 
loved ones. You will rest easy knowing that your family 
and chosen charities are well cared for. 

Perhaps the easiest way to make a gift of your 
retirement assets through your estate is with a 
beneficiary designation. You will need to complete 
a beneficiary designation form provided by your 
retirement account custodian. The benefit is twofold. 
If you designate the Children’s Home, we will benefit 
from the full value of your gift because your retirement 
assets will not be taxes at your death and you will be 
happy knowing your gift will enable us to continue 
caring for children into the future.

For information about estate planning contact,

PLANNED GIVING 
WHAT TO DO WITH UNSPENT 
RETIREMENT SAVINGS

ELISABETH GADD 
Chief Development Officer
386.753.2066

plannedgiving@fumch.org
www.fumchlegacy.org
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The Legacy Circle is an exclusive program established to 
recognize and memorialize those prestigious friends of 
the ministry whose testamentary gifts have become their 
“legacy” in support of future generations of children. 
Individuals who make their intentions known to us are 
enrolled in the Legacy Circle. 

Anyone can become a member by making a future gift 
intention in their will or trust, through a beneficiary 
designation, or through a charitable gift annuity. While 
Legacy Circle members have various reasons for wanting 
to support the Children’s Home, we had a conversation 
with a member recently who told us why she was so 
passionate about our ministry.

“Many, many years ago, my husband and I attended a 
Methodist Church in Melbourne and learned – through a 
spokesperson from the Children’s Home – just what all you 
do there to help children in need. Later we made the trip 
to Enterprise and toured it, seeing the cottages and school. 

We were greatly impressed! We had always made our Fifth 
Sunday offering to support the Children’s Home. But we 
started making additional gifts and finally became Legacy 
Circle members. You do such wonderful work!”

What really inspired us to get involved was hearing about 
some of the amazing stories of transformation in the 
newsletter. We discovered that the children not only learned in 
school, but through after school activities like music and youth 
groups. Although my husband died twelve years ago, I am 
very pleased that our money is being well spent. I am helping 
innocent children to move on and have a good life!

I think the biggest impact the Children’s Home is having on 
these young people is that they are learning about God, Jesus, 
and the Holy Spirit. They learn that they are loved and there 
is a plan for their lives. I believe they learn that we all live in 
an imperfect world and we all need to love and forgive. I’m 
grateful to the Children’s Home for their work and thankful to 
be a part of it.”

WHY BE A 
LEGACY 
CIRCLE 
MEMBER?



8    THE HERALD VOLUME 31/NO. 2

TRIBUTES

ESTATES

Winston H. Ambrose
Gertrude A. Barnett
Martha F. Boley
Willis and Lou Carr
Charles A. Childs
Barbara J. Sowerwine-
Edwards
Furr Memorial Trust
Glenn Gold
Howard and Biddy Lang
Cleo C. Laughter
Alice W. Lockmiller
Roland H. Martens
Jean B. Mash
Margueritte McLean 
Mittendorf
Truman W. Miller
Miriam S. Palmore
Betty and Al Platt
Ben Rawlins
Dorothy E. Richwine
Louis R. and Helen E. 
Schwartz
Charlotte P. Scruggs

Anna L. Sine
Linda C. Smith
Frank S. Taylor
Ronald and Avis Waring
Betty H. Wilson
Mary L. Zipprer

HONORS OF $1,000

Rev. Mark Conforti
Rev. and Mrs. James W. Martin
Family
Mr. and Mrs. Phillips A. Easterling

MEMORIAL OF 
$1,000 

Lorin and Ruth Bice
Mr. and Mrs. Edward W. 
Winchester
Kurt Alfred Bolz, II
Dr. William L. Alsmeyer
Harry S. and Helen B. Carlton
Mr. and Mrs. Jay L. Anders

Lois E. Elliott
Mr. Thomas W. Elliott
James R. "Jimmy" Lawrence
Anonymous
Kreg Leroy Maeder
Mrs. Tamara C. Maeder
Paul Angelo Micocci
Mrs. Diane Homrich
Mother
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas R. Hoback
Hugh Anson Moye
Mrs. Lilla S. Moye
Geraldyne S. "Gerrie " Parsons
Rev. and Mrs. James W. Martin
Ms. Barbara W. Wood
Wayne G. Sanborn
Deland First United Methodist 
Church
Charles David Sapp
Dr. William L. Alsmeyer
Rev. Dr. Earl Wayne 
Speakman
Mr. and Mrs. John R. Erbey
Janet Twiddy VanBelois
Hobe Sound First United 
Methodist Church

T R I B U T E S  R E C E I V E D  B E T W E E N 
J A N U A R Y  1  A N D  M A R C H  3 1 ,  2 0 2 1

Youth from the Oviedo United Methodist Church volunteer at our Heart & Home Resale Shop

James Christian Weaver
Deland First United Methodist 
Church
Mrs. Henry Willis
Ms. Lou Ann Lanier
Harold L. and Mildred W. Yates
Mr. Robert Leon Yates

GENERAL 
HONORS 

College Park UMC Water 
Ministry
Ms. Judith A. Vickery
Ken and Linda Adum
Ms. Carolyn Houdelette
Rev. Lamar Albritton
Ms. Ellen Zipperer
Ms. LaNora Zipperer
William and Gail Batey
Mr. and Mrs. Paul E. Moler
Jean Berkelman
Ms. Phyllis Schunck
Marcella S. Bledsoe
Rev. and Mrs. Robert Bledsoe
Pastor Pearl Boles
Ms. Carol A. Smith
Noah Philip Booth
Mr. and Mrs. Philip Maria
Robert Bullard
Ms. Denise Rivet Barry
Toni Burchette
Ms. Susan S. Gorman
Children
Ms. Marjorie A. Freeman
Mr. and Mrs. William Morales
Mrs. Leah R. Pearson
Mr. and Mrs. William V. Scott
St. Paul UMC's Children and 
Youth
Mr. and Mrs. Kraig Pritts
Joyce Cooper
Mr. and Mrs. Martin J. Goldberg
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Stafford and Dorothy Davis
Ms. Margie M. Davis
Charlie Marshall DeLaune
Rev. Rachel DeLaune
Dewayne Donaldson
Ms. Denise Rivet Barry
Christopher and Lily
Mr. and Mrs. Craig Rodrigue
Family
Mrs. Deborah D. Grimes
Betty Ford
Ms. Priscilla A. Hamilton
Therese "Teri" Ford
Ms. Denise Rivet Barry
Evelyn H Frederick
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald W. Frederick
Karsyn Freeman
Ms. Marjorie A. Freeman
Friendly Fellowship SS Class
Mrs. Patty F. Link
Carmen Garcia
Mr. Grady McClendon
Rev. Dr. McCoy Gibbs
Dr. and Mrs. William J. Oakley
Bill Griffin
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence H. 
Woods, Sr.
David R. Hartley
Mrs. Ann Hartley
Rev. Harold and Donna Hendren
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald H. Morem
Carol D. Hinson
Ms. Judith A. Vickery
Jim Hopes
Mr. William A. Walker, II
Edith "Edie" Judd
Mr. and Mrs. Robert O. 
McDaniel, Jr.
Perry and Charlotte Klimas
Ms. Marjorie A. Freeman
Dorothy A. Lione
Ms. Beverly M. Josefson
Sarah B. "Sally " Logan
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Tilly
Dennis and Sally McCarthy
Dr. and Mrs. William J. Oakley
Jan Negri
Ms. Denise Rivet Barry
Jet Owens
Mr. and Mrs. Forrest Scott

Caroline Grace and Conner 
Posgay
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond J. Posgay
Griffith and Campbell Posgay
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond J. Posgay
Joseph W. Rivers
Mrs. Ruth A. Christensen
Edyth Robertson
Mr. and Mrs. Stanford L. 
Robertson
Susan Segerstrom
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Lakatos
Silas Shaw
Mrs. Phyllis Hord
Reverends Michael and 
Jennifer Sims
Dr. and Mrs. David P. Harner
Jeff Snead
Ms. Gayleen H. Snead
Denis and Lynn Striepe
Mrs."Bunny" Patton and Family
Mardi Sumner
Mr. and Mrs. Jerald Southwell
Carrie Thornton
Ms. Marilyn C. Anderson
Don and Judy Weber
Rev. and Mrs. Harry C. Baas, Jr.
Frank and Elaine Williams
Mr. and Ms. Robert I. Klippel
Mandy Williams
Mr. and Mrs. Neil A. Williams
Trevor Williams
Mr. and Mrs. Neil A. Williams
Kate Ansley Woods
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence H. Woods, Sr.
Lawrence H. "Larry" Woods, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence H. Woods, Sr.
Douglas and Suzanne Zipperer
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence H. Woods, Sr.

GENERAL 
MEMORIALS 

Kenneth Albury
Mrs. Stephanie A. Morgan
Paul Everette Albury
Mrs. Alberta Albury and Mrs. 
Julie Ratliff
John Allen
Mr. and Mrs. John Drawe
Raymond "Dink" Alston
Mr. and Mrs. Glenn Bair

Antonio Ted Alvarez
Mrs. Evelyn Scott
Warren T. Alvarez
Mrs. Evelyn Scott
Anajah and De'Arre
Mrs. Jennifer L. Wright
Ted Austin Anthony
Mr. Joseph D. Murdoch
Melanie E. Austin
Mr. and Mrs. Glenn Bair
Thomas Gunther Bailey
Mrs. Kathleen K. Bailey
Richard A. Banks
Mrs. Phyllis A. Banks
William Barthle
Anonymous
Joanne Bates
Ms. Judith A. Butler
Robert "Bob" E. Beatty, Sr.
The Mary Lee Beatty Family

Margaret Beaumont
Ms. Mary Jane Bolter
Beverly Becker
Mr. John E. Becker
Ronald Werner Becker, Sr.
Mr. and Mrs. Bobby B. Wright
Kenneth Dean Benson
Deland First United Methodist 
Church
Jimmy Berg
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence H. 
Woods, Sr.
Amy Billingsley
Ms. Nan S. Hess
Lorraine Bittner
Mr. Ronald Bittner, Sr.
Harold R. Blalack
Ms. Edith M. Blalack
Richard and Carolyn Blanton
Anonymous

One of our youth with his Run 4 Life trophy



10    THE HERALD VOLUME 31/NO. 2

Maria Rebecca "Becky" 
Blomquist
Mr. John E. Becker
Elizabeth Ann Bodway
Mr. and Mrs. Robert R. Sikes
Sean Boothstodd
Anonymous
Robert Earl Boyer
Mr. William Boyer
Larry Boyington
Ms. Donna M. Dugger
Eula Mae Crider Brabham
Mrs. Carolyn Eaves
Cecil E. "Ed" Bradley, Jr.
Ms. Elaine H. Bradley
James Breedlove
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence H. 
Woods, Sr.
Lynn H. Brewer
Mrs. Joanne W. Cotton
Vada Bridges
Mrs. Millie Thompson
Barbara Ann Browning
Mrs. Pamela J. Cravey
Jessica Lynn Browning
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph A. Hersey
Susie Bryan
Mr. and Mrs. James J. Sale, III
Charleton G. Bulter
Mr. Robert H. Bulter
Hazel Burden
Mr. and Mrs. David Burden
Patsy Burgess
Mr. and Ms. Robert I. Klippel

Robert Burney
Mr. and Mrs. Roland Hartmann
John P. Butler
Deland First United Methodist 
Church
Shirley Wingate Byrd
Mrs. Marilyn S. Ossman
Louie E. Carter, Sr.
Mrs. Carolyn P. Carter
Patrick J. Cartledge
Mr. and Mrs. Marvin Strickland
Erma Jean Caulkett
Ms. Shirley L. Miller
James "Jim" and Patricia 
"Pat" Chapin
Mr. Ray G. Thomas and Mrs. 
Kathleen D. Thomas
Church Family
Anonymous
Sandra Lee Claman
Classmates of DHS Class '58
Anita Closs
Mr. and Mrs. Edgar M. Price
Donna Lee Clough
"The March Madness Girls" - 
Joanne, Carmen and Barbara
Jeffery Conley Combs
Anonymous
Sylvia Elizabeth Connell
Mrs. Marsee Perkins
Mr. Mike Randall
Mr. and Mrs. James Watkins
James H. Conner
Mr. and Mrs. Jim R. Crosby

Biddie and Roxane Cooper
Mr. and Mrs. H. Dan Cooper
Richard A. Copeland 
Mrs. Mary Jane Copeland
William "Bill" Spencer 
Copeland
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Cellon
Mrs. Mildred S. Copeland
Mr. and Mrs. Joel E. Smith
Mr. and Mrs. James H. Swick
Charles R. "Charlie " Corkern, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. John I. Dorn
Ransom Harvey Coulter
Dr. Rachel Coulter
Lee Cranford
Mr. and Mrs. Glenn Bair
Ralph E. Crume
Anonymous
Tommy Culberson
Ms. Faith Sasser
Karen Kreis Curry
Mr. Ken Curry
Linda Lee Curry
Mr. and Mrs. William E. 
Ellington

Don and Betty Curtis
Mr. and Mrs. Sam Tyler
Maryse Evelyn Dale
Mrs. Joanne W. Cotton
Karen Goff Daniel
Mr. James W. Daniel
James and Alice Davidson
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Satryb
Ben Davis
Mrs. Donie Ann Henderson
Judith Ann Day
Ms. Barbara D. Otto
Dorothy E. "Dottie" Dean
Mr. Galen Cooksey
Annie Ruth Deeney
Ralph Porter SS Class
Ted Del Rio
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Ennis
Rev. Thomas J. Derrough
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher 
Flaherty
Vernon Lee Dexter
Mr. and Mrs. Glenn Bair
Josephine Diedricks
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence H. 
Woods, Sr.

Fun at the end of school year party

Dr. Bruce Henry, Medical Director, retires after 23 years
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Arthur and Clara Dominey
Mrs. Julia D. Crews
John Henry Doughtie
Mr. and Mrs. Philip Spinella
Curtis Duff
Mrs. Ann B. Duff
Cynthia "Cindy" McClelland 
Dundon
Dr. and Mrs. Jay J. McClelland
Grace Durante
Mr. Peter A. Durante
Helen Brock Dyer
Mrs. John A. Kirst
Robert Edens
Mr. and Mrs. Glenn Bair
Charles and Jeanne Edwards
Mrs. Lesli Platt
Anna Mae Einsfeld
Mr. and Mrs. William McMunn
Alice Eissmann
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce A. Pocock
Rosemary Burk Eliker
Ms. Jo-Ann C. McMillan
Anna Elinoff
Mr. and Mrs. Charles R. Perry
Ellwood C. "Cholly" Elliott
Mrs. Kathryn D. Elliott
Jeanne Ellis
Ms. Donna B. White
Jo Ann Encinosa
Mrs. Elaine Redmon
Frances Vinson Faas
Mr. and Mrs. Glenn Bair
Gloria June Byers Fairchild
Mrs. Marie R. Roberts
Family
Anonymous
William L. Feagan, Sr.
Mr. and Mrs. Carl Abdalian
Mr. and Mrs. James Busch
Mr. and Mrs. Gerard Comstock
Mrs. Beulah Feagan
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Jayne
Ms. Carla Kummer
Mr. and Mrs. Tim Loonam
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Moore
Ms. Kristi Rohan
Mr. and Mrs. Wesley Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Zane Smith
The Spalding and McNab Families
Mr. Steve White
Mr. and Mrs. Robert A. Wohn, Jr.
Jason Feller
Ms. Cathy B. Johnson

Cheryl Mundy Fennelly
Mr. Robert W. Mundy
Margaret E. Ferqueron
Mr. David C. McOuat
Ms. Dee Wilder
Joyce Fong-Kong
Ms. Lena Williams
Ricky Force
Anonymous
Tina Frederick
Dr. and Mrs. Lawrence E. Parrish
Jack E. and Selina "Sal" Frost
Mr. and Mrs. Robert H. Frost
Joseph E. and Erie J. "Jan" 
Fulford
Mr. and Mrs. Kip Haddix
Elwin and Onie Fuller
Ms. Ann V. Fuller
Edward M. "Ed" and Bette 
Fulmer
Ms. April D. Lawton
Marilyn Furstenau
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew P. 
Hamilton
Margaret Gallagher
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald C. Case
Ms. Jo-Ann C. McMillan
Betty Rose Gallati
Mrs. Irene Neese
Julia Gee
Mr. and Mrs. David J. Abbey
George Edward Gilliland, III
Mr. John Bevins
Mr. and Mrs. Robert E. 
Cascaddan
Mr. and Mrs. John T. Cash, Jr.
Commerce National Bank & 
Trust
Mr. and Mrs. David Dixon
Mr. and Mrs. Dave Grieve
Mr. Stephen W. Hipp
Hitchcock's Markets
Mr. Jay Hlavay
Ms. Vikki Hodgkins
Mrs. Nancy Khan
Dr. and Mrs. William Meek
Mr. and Mrs. John D. Parker
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Robinson
Mrs. Jane F. Roney
Mr. and Mrs. Tony Zebouni
Thomas E. Gilmer, Jr.
Mr. Thomas Gilmer
Joshua Reed Goodson
Ms. Madge Goodson

Forbes Dean Grace, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. William M. Hart
Mary Q. Grant
Mrs. Roberta T. Shook
Herbert Green
Ms. Jo-Ann C. McMillan
Julian W. Gregory
Mrs. Jean C. Gregory
George Herman Griffin, Jr.
Ms. Jean L. Griffin
Ben "Wade" Grigsby
Mrs. Betty Philpot
Gracie Gude
Mrs. Sallie Shelton Culver
Jennifer Lynn Guertin
Mr. and Mrs. Eugene Guertin
Luis Alberto Gutierrez
Mr. and Mrs. Glenn E. Campbell
Ms. Jo-Ann C. McMillan
Mr. and Mrs. Roland E. Mills
Richard A. Hagen
Ms. Jo-Ann C. McMillan
Victor Abraham Hamilton
Ms. Priscilla A. Hamilton
Max and Jacqueline Hanke
Mr. and Mrs. Michael D. Pressley
Byron Orville Harrison
Ms. Dorothy Combs
Jason Harrison
Ms. Jeanne J. Harrison
Donna Hayes
Mr. and Mrs. David Dixon
Fay E. Headington
Mr. and Mrs. William R. 
Headington
JoAnn Richards Henderson
Ms. Phyllis K. Butler
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Dahlstrom
Mr. Mark Dixon
Mr. Kevin Farrell
Mr. and Mrs. Roger Fray
Mary Lea and Chris Greenwood
Mr. Dan Henderson
Mr. and Mrs. Marty Jenkins
Mr. Joseph McAfee
Mr. Richard McNally
Mr. Scott Moore
Mr. and Mrs. John Powers
Mr. and Mrs. John Prudent
Mr. Donald Stickland
Herbert and Martha Hetzler
Mr. and Mrs. Stanley Keely
Jame Patrick "Toby" Hill
Mr. and Mrs. James T. Ueltschi

Willie W. "Dub" Hill
Mrs. Ellen M. Hill
H. R. Hillcher
Kay Marine Enterprises, Inc.
Charles G. "Charlie" Hino
Mrs. Jane E. Hino
Marshall R. Holmes
Ms. Jo-Ann C. McMillan
Robert Murray Hooker
Mr. and Mrs. Glenn Bair
Claire Taylor Hubbard
Ralph Porter SS Class
Edward N. "Norm" Humphreys
Mrs. Barbara Humphreys
William Jackson Hunter, Jr.
Mrs. Jackie Mertens
William T. "Bill" Hunter, Sr.
Mrs. Judith W. Flinn
Clark and Virginia Jackson
Ms. Marsha L. Jackson
Joel West Jackson
Mr. and Mrs. Joel Jackson
Thomas Marlow Jacobsen
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald C. Case
Bobby Jenkins
Ms. Jae Jenkins
William H. Jernigan
Mrs. Marge Jernigan
Clifton C. Johnson
Mr. and Mrs. Roger D. Hallman
Roy Eugene Johstono, Sr.
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Johstono
Alvia Jones
Mr. and Mrs. Samuel D. Mock
Cleo Donaldson Jones
Mr. and Mrs. Samuel D. Mock
Patricia "Pat" Gwendolyn 
Judd
Anonymous
Robert G. Judd
Mr. and Mrs. Robert O. 
McDaniel, Jr.
Loretha Kelley
Dr. and Mrs. William C. Gill
Terry Kirchman
Mr. and Mrs. Glenn Bair
Elizabeth Morley "Lizzie" 
Kolsch
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Gillum
Jettie R. Koon
Mr. and Mrs. Keith E. Petteway
Roger E. Kranich
Mrs. Janet T. Kranich
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Connie Krawiec
Dr. and Mrs. Lawrence E. Parrish
Corinne J. Larsen
Mr. Robert Larsen
Walter Labonte
Ms. Paula Labonte
Mary Landing
Mr. and Mrs. Glenn Bair
Johnnie Faye Lane
Mr. Jack W. Corn
Thomas L Lane
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Porfilio
Dolores Lawton
Ms. April D. Lawton
Oswald Layne
Ms. Noreen M. Layne
Donald Lazzari
Mrs. Grace Lazzari
George Lewis
Mrs. Evelyn A. Lewis
Bette Lieb
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence H. 
Woods, Sr.
Lorraine Lilly
Ms. Nancy Bradford
Mary P. Barclift Lisenby
Anonymous
Ms. Frances Huffman
Mrs. Emma McAdams

Amyia Riley, Jack and Bella 
Love
Ms. Mary E. Riley Wood
Loved Ones
Mr. and Mrs. Glenn Bair
Mr. and Mrs. J.P. North
Mr. and Mrs. Dave Galik
Freida P. Lusby
Ms. Alice Pasqualetti
Phebe Lynn
Anonymous
Marlene MacRae
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald L. MacRae
Donald E. Magness
Mrs. Shirley L. Magness
Rafael and Loida Marquez
Anonymous
Mary Martin
Mr. Richard Story
Angus Traby Mason
Ms. Celeste W. Rosenau
June A. McBrayer
Dr. James D. McBrayer
Robert H. McCarron, Jr.
Mrs. Sharon McCarron
Robert Michael "Mike" 
McCarron
Mr. and Mrs. Ken Whittle

Martin McClure
Mr. William P. Treblas, Jr.
Jon Eric McDade
Mr. and Mrs. William Soyars
Vida Charlotte Elliott 
McGuire
Mr. and Mrs. Richard R. 
Penfold
Jerry McKee
Mr. and Mrs. Glenn Bair
John Edward McKinley
Mr. Joe Albright
James Richard McKnight, Sr.
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Glass
Raymond and Helen McNeal
Mr. Herbert R. McNeal
Henry Crill Merryday, Jr.
Mr. Patrick J. Allen
William Milam
Anonymous
Dennis R. Miller
Mr. and Mrs. Glenn Bair
Janet Milroy
Mr. George Milroy
Bascom F. "Bud" Mizell, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Edwin T. Bennett
Dr. and Mrs. Lawrence E. Parrish
Joseph Monaco
Mr. and Mrs. Joe L. Monaco

Whitney Morehead
Mr. James B. Morehead
James B. Morris
Ms. Donna M. Dugger
Hugh Anson Moye
Mr. and Mrs. Richard E. Bass
Mr. and Mrs. Tim Wood
Carolyn Beck Mozo
Rev. and Mrs. William F. Wyllie
Bertha "Betty" Mueller
Anonymous
Elinor A. Mundy
Mr. Robert W. Mundy
Ray Bailey Munroe, Sr.
Ms. Edith Spooner Dunlap
Patricia Muse
Mr. and Mrs. Bobby B. Wright
Dorothy T. Nance
Ms. Margo B. Nance
Harley D. Napier
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald C. Case
Virginia Ditzler Neel
Ms. Denise L. Feagin
Rev. Jennings Albert Neeld, Jr.
Rev. and Mrs. Joseph C. Powell
Helen Lewis Neff
Anonymous
Barbara J. Nickse
Mr. Wallace C. R. Nickse
Margie McClure North
Dr. and Mrs. Lawrence E. 
Parrish
Francis John Nugan
Mrs. Charlotte L. Nugan
Arthur Henry Nussel, Jr.
Mrs. Carolyn Eaves
Patricia S. O'Block
Rev. and Mrs. Kipton B. 
Younger
Jo Ann H. O'Keefe
Ms. Celeste W. Rosenau
Rosemary Oliver
Ms. Daune Overman and Ms. 
Patricia Morrissey
Karen Padgett
Mrs. Aunita E. Padgett
Helen Palmer
Mr. and Mrs. Donald R. Mogk
Marvin Ross Park, Jr.
Ms. Betty P. Watkins
Mr. and Mrs. Tim Wilde
Rev. Marvin Ross Park, Jr.
Dr. Conne Benfield

Madeline (foster parent) with stepdaughter at Run 4 Life
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Ms. Kathy Blond
Mrs. Sue B. Colvert, Mrs. Cathy 
Harrison and Mr. Anthony Colvert
Dr. and Mrs. William R. Finklea
Mr. and Mrs. Russ Hayhurst
Mr. Timothy Leight
Rev. Drew Allan Parsons
Rev. and Mrs. John R. Campbell
Dr. and Mrs. Wayne D. Wiatt
Geraldyne S. "Gerrie " Parsons
Ms. Virigina Brekhus
Rev. and Mrs. Walter D. Edwards
Dr. and Mrs. William R. Finklea
Mr. and Mrs. Edward A. 
Kalchbrenner
The Lake Junaluska Jewels, Red 
Hat Society
Mr. James Rorabaugh
Ms. Patricia A. Rorabaugh
Mr. and Mrs. Mike St. John
Ms. Margaret Winters
Rev. Dr. W. Thomas Parsons, Jr.
Mr. C. Weldon Parsons
Wanda Marie Waring Patron
Mr. and Mrs. James J. Sale, III
Andrew G. "Pat" Pattillo, Jr.
Rev. and Mrs. Wayne Williams
Walter B. "Pat" Patton
Mrs."Bunny" Patton and Family
Dalton and Peg Payne
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Kaminski

Moody and Evalena Pearce
Mr. and Mrs. Jack M. Pearce, Jr.
Audrey Marjory Peck
Rev. Charlie Peck
Emillie French Peck
Anonymous
Ms. Lisa Battaglini
Mr. and Mrs. Charles H. 
Masters
Pennie and Candie
Ms. Laura V. Tomich
Charles John "Pete" Peterson
Ms. Judy Brown
M. Jean Huston
Mr. and Mrs. Frank L. Jones
Mr. and Mrs. C. F. Peterson
Mr. and Mrs. Theodore F. Ruckert
Mr. Theodore M. Ruckert and 
Mr. Thomas A. Mackenzie
Marguerite Peyron
Mr. Victor Peyron
Christine Ann Atkins Pfeiffer
Ms. Edith Spooner Dunlap
Lily Pharr
Deland First United Methodist 
Church
James Bradley Phelps
Ms. Dora M. Phelps
Joan E Phelps
Ms. Dora M. Phelps

Nick Reed
Mr. and Mrs. Randal W. White
Stephen "Steve" Repetto
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald C. Case
Ida Evelyn Rhymes
Mr. and Mrs. Glenn Bair
Janet Richards
Anonymous
Thomas Stevens "Tommy" 
Ricketts
Mrs. Carol Lassiter
Rev. Dr. Eddie J. Rivers, Jr.
Mrs. Marian J. Rivers
Bobby Earl Roberson
Mrs. Joyce Elmore
Lottie S. Roddenberry
Mr. E. David Roddenberry
Charles A. Rouse
Mrs. Pearl E. Nicholson
James and Ruth Rowan
Mrs. Jana R. Ladner
Peter Allan Rust
Mrs. Harriet R. Rust
Rene Mobly Sands
Mr. Thomas "Norm" Tankersley
Galen Sargent
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald C. Case
Hank Schneider
Mrs. Carolyn Schneider
Jeane Gibbs Schuler
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Braddock, Sr.
Samuel "Lenny" and Esmee 
Schultz
Mr. and Ms. Robert I. Klippel
Randy Scott
Ms. Jane Page
Stella Scott
Ms. Susan Macmanus
Mrs. Patricia McCauley
Ms. Lauren Segers
Mrs. Helen Straske
Walter and Juanita Seegmiller
Cynthia Avens and Richard Zelley
Jacob Wendell Sessions
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph A. Hersey
Mary Elizabeth Sessions
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph A. Hersey
Glenn H Shaffer
Mrs. Darlene Ball
Nita Shaw
Mrs. Joanne W. Cotton

Elizabeth A. Pieper
Deland First United Methodist 
Church
Robert Allison "Al" Platt
Ms. Donna C. Carter
Sharon Kay Pleger
Mr. Joseph D. Murdoch
Peyton and Virginia Poe
Mr. and Mrs. Phillip W. Poe
Jimmy Polatty
Mr. and Mrs. James Polatty, II
Nancy and Larry Poling
Mr. and Mrs. Donald W. Kragh
Maida Frances Badcock Pou
Mrs. Margaret M. Sikes
Robert Eugene Quint
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy M. Lambert
Millicent Rank
Mr. and Mrs. David J. Abbey
Don Ratlilff
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence H. 
Woods, Sr.
Ruth Harris Reader
Mr. Thomas J. Haas
Mr. and Ms. John Hendrix
Ms. Shaw J. Lane
Phil Rector
Mr. and Mrs. Randal W. White
Dick Reed
Mr. Terry Kirkpatrick

Our teenage girls learning to make tortillas
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Wesley, in training at Madison Youth Ranch to be a service dog

William A. "Bill" Smith
Mrs. Bertha M. Smith
Nedra Soles
Mr. and Mrs. Glenn Bair
Susan Southerland
Rev. and Mrs. Kevin E. Knox
Rev. Dr. Earl Wayne Speakman
Mr. and Mrs. Vincent S. P. Amy
Ms. Pamela Amy-Cupp
Mrs. Martha Harris
Mr. George K. Link
Alan F. Spencer
Mrs. Carol R. Spencer
Ronald Albert Spenlau
Mrs. Margaret Alexander
Ms. Jeanette Porter
Frank Spinelli
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald C. Case
Doreen Steele
Mr. and Mrs. William Steele
Carolyn B. "Polly" Stephens
Mrs. Nancy Calhoun-Sullivan
Dr. and Mrs. William T. Mealor, Jr.
Dr. and Mrs. James D. Morgan
Mrs. Carol Lassiter
Mrs. Carol Simmons
Fred Stevens
Mr. and Mrs. Glenn Bair
Bessie Mae Stewart
Mr. and Ms. Robert I. Klippel

David G. Towers
Mrs. Maryanne B. Towers
Ronald P. Traggiai
Mr. Ronald Traggiai
Jack and Beulah Travis
Mr. Ronald Travis
Larue Tripp
Mr. and Mrs. Glenn Bair
Glenn Turner, Jr.
Mrs. Marie R. Roberts
Jordan Tyler
Mr. and Mrs. Sam Tyler
Marie Ursery
Mr. Robert L. Ursery
Wayne Scott Ussery
Lake Jackson United Methodist 
Church
Janet Twiddy VanBelois
Eaglewood Ladies Nine Hole 
Golf Association
Ms. Mary Hart
Ms. Rita Vaccaro
Rev. Dr. Roland D. Vanzant
Ms. Elsie A. Smith
Rev. Dr. Roland D. Vanzant, Sr.
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Jones
John Vas
Mrs. Edna Vas
Virginia "Ginger" Smith Vaughn
Mr. and Mrs. C.W. Abell
Mr. and Mrs. Crawford D. Barley
Ms. Boyd
Ms. Ginny Boyd
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Brownlee
Ms. Nancy Carrel
Ms. Sandra Collins
Mrs. Andrea L. Davis
Mrs. Gayle Fitzpatrick
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Greer
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Huffman
Mr. and Mrs. James Kunath
Mr. and Mrs. Wilbur Moore
Ms. Sheri Murphy
Mr. and Mrs. John Simon
Mr. and Mrs. Reggie Sterns
Ms. Carolyn Ann S. Taylor
Ms. Nancy Welsh
Willis and Bertha Vick
Ms. Jo-Ann C. McMillan
Estela Viera
Ms. Faith Sasser
Minerva Viera
Ms. Rosario Santiago
Joan Robison Vincent
Mrs. Gloria Stroud

Dorothy Shelton
Ms. Gloria Severson
Patricia Ann Short
Mr. Leroy Short, Jr.
John and Ruth Siebert
Ms. Linda-Ann Yarschuck
Edward E. "Gene" Sikes
Mrs. Margaret M. Sikes
Raymond and Marno 
Sirmons
Ms. Janie Sirmons
Ruby L. Sistrunk
Mrs. Eugenia S. Rogers
Robert L. "Bob" Skelton
Mrs. Carolyn J. Skelton
Virginia S. "Ginny" 
Smallwood
Mr. Scott Smallwood
Bryan "Mac" Smith, Jr.
Mrs. Marion "Cookie" Smith
Charles R. "Chuck" Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence H. 
Woods, Sr.
Charlotte T. Smith
Mr. Raymond J. Smith
Clarence Smith
Anonymous
Jon Chris Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Bailey
Virginia "Ginger" Smith
Ms. Miriam Newton

Alice Stokely
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald C. Case
Allan W. Stretch
Mrs. Kathryn D. Elliott
John P. Stroud
Mr. John Stroud
Marliese S. Stroud
Mr. John Stroud
Annette McIntosh Stubbs
Ms. Faith Sasser
Williard Suits
Mrs. Joyce Elmore
Wallace E. Sutton
Mr. and Mrs. William 
Williamson, Jr.
Marvin Sweat
Rev. and Mrs. Thomas W. Sweat
Betty C. Taylor
Mr. Thomas C. Taylor
Helen Scott Tenney
Mr. and Mrs. Richard K. 
Hopkins
Betty Hutchens Thiebaud
Mr. and Mrs. Glenn Bair
Curtis Almond Thompson, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Glenn Bair
Frank Bivens Thompson, Jr.
Ms. Deborah Poole
Carol Kase Toth
Ms. Miriam F. Caruso
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Annie Golden Williams
Mr. and Mrs. John F. Williams
Daniel Webster Williams
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Ennis
Ms. Jo-Ann C. McMillan
Mrs. Charlotte Schmunk
Mr. and Mrs. Wendell D. 
Snowden
Kenny Williams
Ms. Marie Mazzula and Mr. 
Dennis Williams
Lea Marjatta "Maikko" 
Williams
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Bailey
Theodore R. "Ted" Williams
Mrs. Mary L. "Lecky" Spector
Kim Sikes Willis
Mr. and Mrs. Keith Nichols
Stella Jane Willis
Dr. and Mrs. William J. Oakley
Genrith "Aunt Jenny" Wilson
Mr. and Mrs. Luzibu Nsakala
Lou Wilson
Anonymous
Marilyn A. Wise
Deland First United Methodist 
Church
Catherine S. Wolf
Anonymous
Lawrence H. "Buddy" 
Woods, Sr.
Mrs. Phyllis A. Mlecka
Marion and Madonna Wright
Anonymous

Margaret "Peggy" Yawberg
Mrs. Carolyn Schneider
Royal York
Mr. and Mrs. Glenn Bair
Luke Michael Zachry
Mr. Howard E. Stange, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Jesse B. Swords

Marek Stanislaw Voit
Mrs. Barbara M. Voit
Dorothy Irene Waldeck
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Waldeck
Robert S. "Bob" and Betty 
Anne Walden
Ms. Marcia M. Meyer
Kathryn G. Wallace
Rev. and Mrs. Williston C. 
Brewer, Sr.
Carol Ann Newberry 
Wallman
Mr. and Mrs. Robert R. Corrion
Emory and Daisy Ward
Ms. Celeste W. Rosenau
Norma Ann Wardlow
Mr. Roland Wardlow
Sidney J. Warren
Mr. Joel Warren
Harriet Mayhall St. Clair 
Watson
Ms. Brenda Elting
Ms. Gloria Hicks
James Christian Weaver
Mr. Paul Beckwith
Deland First United Methodist 
Church
Mr. Daniel Graf
Ms. Linda Hyslop
Rev. and Mrs. Basil 
Kustodowicz
Mr. David F. Seng
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Tully
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Yoder
Jean R. Vetesk Weaver
Mr. Robert Weaver
Mr. Ken Wilkie
Jacqueline Webber
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Dugay
James Weber
Mr. Robert B. Bainbridge
Steven L Weldon
Mr. and Ms. Joel Arrieta
Jeanne Hope Westbrook
BHS Alumni Association
Mary Wetzel
Mr. and Mrs. Peter C. Hirst
Michael "Mike" Wheeler
Peggy and Joe Young
Dorothy Wiebenga
Mr. LaVerne E. Wiebenga
Wayne Russell Wilcox and 
Arlene Vae Wilcox
Mr. and Mrs. Alan F. Wilcox

Nothing better on a hot day!

Elaine S. Zeichner
Mr. and Mrs. David W. Reardon
Bonnie Zelinskie
Dr. and Mrs. William J. Oakley

One of our youth challenging the high ropes course
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